Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 17th  December, 2012.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Simon Geller, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Susan Young, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Nigel Lee, Anne Sladen, Thomas Nadar, Alan Steward.

Apologies were received from: Peter Briggs, Rob Duxbury, Julian Bentley, Mara Ozolins, Peter Elderton.

Cyclenation: The meeting began with a presentation by Simon Geller, Secretary of Cyclenation. He explained the role of Cyclenation as a campaigning organization with a national voice on behalf of cyclists who use their bikes for normal transport – rather than for leisure or sport. He outlined current campaign issues – allowing contra-flow cycling on one-way streets as standard practice; default liability for drivers in accidents with cyclists; further uptake of 20 mph zones.
Matters Arising: 
Help with design of publicity materials: 
Potential volunteer at Experian has not worked out well. We should try getting on the register of opportunities through CVS. David E has followed up again at NTU but without response. 
Citycard cycle hire scheme and bike hubs: 
The City Council are aware of the need for lights on the hire bikes. Anne Sladen is the first Pedals member to sign up for the free hire but has not yet hired a bike as they are not yet available to return in the evening. More docking stations will be developed in the next few months.
Pedals use of Social Media
should return to this topic next month.

Pedals Newsletter
30-40 have now signed up to receive newsletter as pdf. Hugh suggests next print run could be reduced to 400 from 500.
Recent Meetings:
Hugh and Peter B attended a recent meeting of the East Midlands Trains Stakeholder Forum. EM Trains are looking into alternative arrangements for cycles on trains during closure of Nott’m station in summer of 2013. It is likely that many people will use Beeston station and Hugh & Peter pointed out the need for additional cycle parking. No chance to have online cycle reservation booking with current web system (based on Trainline system).
Anne and Hugh attended one of the ‘local roadshows’ for new NET lines – held in Beeston. More detailed plans will be available soon – next key meeting will be 21 March. A signed back-street route will be set up in Chilwell before the main construction work is complete. Steve Barber is supporting efforts to meet cyclists’ needs. Hugh will clarify about 2-way cycling on Dovecote Lane, a point raised by Anne Sladen at the 13 Dec Beeston drop-in meeting.

Dunkirk & Lenton tour
Julian attended on behalf of Ridewise, Brian Goss and Arthur attended on behalf of Pedals. Briony Cheeseman attended from Ucycle. Iffat Iqbal, the Neighbourhood Development officer who organized the meeting, summarized key points, below. Further points were added by Brian, Julian and Gary Smerdon-White – to be included in next month’s meeting background.
· One of the main issues for students is most landlord properties do not have secure parking for cycles in the ward, maybe Unipol could encourage landlords to look into this, Iffat to follow up 

       Nottm City Council have a Cycling Strategy and Action Plan which recently has been improved by the Executive Board, could this be shared with Partners and discussed at the next meeting, Keith to follow up 

       Could the University do a survey with the students asking them ‘what would encourage them to cycle, maybe the Student Union could get involved and surveys could be completed at bus stops, Briony to follow up 

       Dual purpose lane on Derby Rd bus and cycle, very busy road at peak times, most cyclist feel nervous cycling on this road, alternative routes available, could have a focus on promoting the alternative routes 

       Park Street near Savoy cinema, cycling signs not very clear, Keith to look into this 

       Pelican crossing outside the cinema takes over a minute to change, cyclists cutting across roads which is very dangerous and cycling on pavements 

       Pelican crossing near Derby Road Medical Health Centre, several residents have complained waiting to cross over, feel threatened by students and QMC staff cycling through them, could this be monitored by the CPO and if the case University and Ridewise to get involved 

       Cycling on pavement near the Jelley Homes ( 2 cyclist seen on the day by the group) Carol to ask the local CPO to put up no cycling signs in the area and maybe have a cycling operation from Hillside shops to Jelley Homes. 

       Could Ridewise produce cards which the CPO’s could give to cyclists when they are stopped, encouraging them to take up cycle training. 

       Abbey Bridge, pelican crossing outside Johnson Arms Pub, good road marking for cyclists, if still cycling on the opposite narrow road, enforcement is needed 

       Dunkirk Flyover, drains completely blocked on the cycle routes, this route gets flooded regularly, needs looking at, Keith to follow up 

       Cycling sign near the Spa shop on Beeston Road is misleading, Keith to look into this 

       Keith to do a brief summary of all the proposals for cyclists as apart of the tram development

Membership & Finance: David E has sent off an application to Triodos to open a savings account, but thinks that it may not have gone anywhere. He will follow up if he has no response in the next 2 weeks.

Hugh has checked with Peter E – still approx. one third of members for whom we have no email address. 
Lawrence Geary has offered to look into how we might sell remainder of CCF books. It was agreed that this would be useful – that we should keep options open and make a decision once we have more information, including possible costs of transport stocks of CCF books to various potential distributors.
Forthcoming Meetings & Events: 

No speakers planned for Jan or Feb.

January – catch up meeting for business; Hugh to take minutes, Arthur to chair. February, no planned speaker. 
March – Cllr. Kevin Greaves County Council shadow transport portfolio holder. 

Agreed that Vat & Fiddle is a suitable venue for monthly meetings. Suggestion to ask Keith Morgan for an increase in the number of cycle stands outside the pub. Hugh to contact Keith.
Cycling Facilities Update: Woodside Road speed limit to be reduced from 40 to 30 mph; a plan has been made to upgrade cycle paths to proper cycle lanes but this may not happen soon because of a ban on construction in the area affected by the new NET line.
The meeting continued with social after 9.50 pm. 

Next monthly meeting will be on Monday 21 January.

